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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

August 21, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. by Chairman Harris.  Present were Selectmen Mrs. Paight and Ms. Pitt.  Also present was Sharon Booth, Administrative Assistant.
Mr. Tarr, Highway Department Director and Mr. Cavaliere joined the meeting at 6:00 P.M.

The Selectmen held a second interview with Mr. Tony Cavaliere for the position of Water/Sewer System Operator.  
At 6:35 P.M. the Selectmen interrupted the interview to conduct the Public Hearing scheduled for 6:30 P.M.

At 6:43 P.M. Chairman Harris called for the Selectmen’s meeting to reconvene.  
Chairman Harris moved and Mrs. Paight seconded to accept the unanticipated funds of $64,956.48 to be used for Town road and bridge repair currently not budgeted for, per Senate Bill 38.  

Mr. Tarr left at 7:07 P.M.
Chairman Harris moved and Ms. Pitt seconded to offer Anthony Cavaliere the position of Town Water/Sewer System Operator.  Vote to approve was unanimous.
Mr. Cavaliere accepted the offer and will start with the Town on September 18th.  Mr. Cavaliere left at 7:20 P.M.

Mr. Rob Hitchcock with SVE Associates joined the meeting at 7:20 P.M.  He discussed with the Selectmen some concerns of the engineering of the new pump house that took place in 2014.  The concerns have been ongoing.  They include, but are not limited to, the SCADA system installed being obsolete, no shut-off  valve being installed before the piping, and no valve and pipe installed after the flow meters.  Mr. Hitchcock is going to review the situation and the Selectmen will contact the former Water/Sewer Operator, Neil Goodell, for his input.  The Selectmen and Mr. Hitchcock will meet again to discuss the situation.  Mr. Hitchcock left at 7:45 P.M.
The Selectmen discussed setting up interviews of candidates for the position of Administrative Assistant.  Ms. Booth will set up these interviews.
At 8:00 P.M. Sargeant Byam and Officer Colin Germain joined the meeting.  Officer Germain has completed his academy training and will begin his field training promptly.  Sargeant Byam updated the Selectmen on the happenings of the Police Department.  Sargeant Byam and Officer Germain left at 8:15 P.M.

Mrs. Paight moved and Ms. Pitt seconded the motion to accept the minutes of the 8/14/2017 and the 8/17/2017 Selectmen’s meetings as amended.  Vote to approve was unanimous.  

Mrs. Harris moved and Mrs. Paight seconded the motion to accept the Accounts Payable Register in the amount of $4,896.11. Vote to approve was unanimous.

Mrs. Paight moved and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion to accept the Direct Deposit Registers  in the amounts of $7,841.52; the Payroll Check Register in the amount of $996.68, and the FICA General Ledger in the amount of $3,256.04. Vote to approve was unanimous.

Chairman Harris advised the Selectmen of a discussion between the Town Electrical Inspector, Chief Lyons, Eversource, and the Mountain View Mobile Home Park management concerning hazards signs needing to be placed on Evergreen Drive near the electric meters and work that would be performed this week to correct deficiencies.  
Mrs. Paight moved and Chairman Harris seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting. Vote was unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 9:05 P.M.  

Respectfully submitted,








Sharon Booth







Administrative Assistant
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